

Campsie Community Council Meeting

Monday 21st June 2021

(Zoom meeting)

Present at Meeting: Stuart Carr, Evelyn Cairney, Denise Lenaghan, Sue Mitchell, Anne-Marie Timmoney, Councillor Gary Pews, Lorna Buntain, David Pegg, Tammy Ians, Joesph M, Georgina Brown, Audrey Lanslow, Elise Copeland.

Apologies: Sandra Meechan.

Points Discussed:

- **Stuart** gave Chair report.
- Denise happy to take on role as secretary, with the help from vice-chair whilst learning the role.
- AS going to put together a video for Social Media of Campsie Community Council members. (Video taking place 30th June 6.30pm townhall).
- CCC looking to raise relationships with all 4 local councillors, at the moment Councillors Pews is the only one that attends our meeting.
- **Anne-maire** reported back about speaking to Joe McKenna regarding speeding in Holyknowe/crowroad area. Was mentioned on last survey in 2016 it showed there wasn't a high amount of speeding traffic in the area at that time.
- Stuart reported of the speeding in benclouch area and tourists coming threw the village at high speed. (speed bumps/one way systems to slow down traffic).
- **Elise** had also mentioned traffic calming in milburn, slatefield, holyknowe area as most of these areas have large amounts of children out playing.
- **Evelyn** has spoken to police re speeding and has sent email over but has had no reply.
- Lorna has also noticed cars entering Lennoxotown 90mph
- Councillors Pews mentioned this is a big issue police are dealing with, different ideas were brought up police are not allowed to hide they have to be visible.
- Was discussed for CCC to write a letter to the police regarding speeding in the village.
- Community Warden discussed they are aware and working with police for the motorbikes speeding threw the village.
- Audrey brought up no pavement area or bollards for her to stand whilst doing her job (lollypop lady)
- The traffic signs for crossing not working as janitor not trained in using them. Audrey to follow up with Cllr Pews and to send pictures to him.
- No police present for report
- Georgina raised an idea for a community gardening group to help with socialising, health benefits and stress. Audrey discussed funding etc and areas to develop. Lorna was interested in helping local gardens, helping the vunreable, elderly etc having a nomination strategy
- .Georgina to formalate a plan.

- Denise discussed few locals had mentioned the state the graveyards are in, no bins emptied, big piles of grass lying, loads weeds at gravesides. Locals are feeling very upset. Georgina also discussed the state of the pond over growing etc. Lorna had mentioned Morrison drive the same. Cllr Pews will enquire.
- Jospeh Community warden discussed there role.
- Amt will share Jospeh email.
- **Councillors Report :**
- Redhills application – Cllr Pews cannot comment on this matter
- Residents unhappy with application going in taking away wildlife, trees. Not suitable for building. Drainage
- Stuart had brought up lack of housing in our village. Especially affordable housing. try and engage with the full of Lennoxton regarding this matter. He discussed that some houses in lennoxton are out dated. 3-4 yrs on the list .
- Anne-maire will find out shortage of houses by contacting housing.
- David discussed previous points raised at meeting few months back.
- Stuart and Evelyn will fact find and get both sides as they are both unaware of development etc.
- Elise was concerned how the amenities, school, traffic would cope if this development went ahead ,Choping trees causes more flooding .

Treasurer report:

Sue reported that there was £1847.70 in the bank.

£575 allocated to the website.

- Discussed £ to go towards gardening project
- There was no AOB to discuss
- If you have anything you would like to discuss at next meeting email Campsie community council or get in touch with Evelyn.

Next meeting: 9th August 2021

•

- Denise discussed with ccc regarding red hills development that she will not be commenting on this subject. Evelyn thanked DL for her honesty and transparency.

•

•

•

- Anne-marie discussed training sessions and place plan was due to be updated
- Training for office bearers also.

•